

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 24 JULY 2008


CROS.98/08

TOWARDS A COMPREHENSIVE COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT POLICY

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) submitted report PPP.68/08 presenting a draft Corporate Communications Policy incorporating an Internal Communications Policy; and a draft Corporate Consultation Policy. Copies of both draft documents were attached to the report.  

She informed Members that the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act, 2007 outlined a new duty for Councils to inform, consult, involve and devolve and it was envisaged that the two draft policies would contribute towards a comprehensive Community Engagement Policy which would bring together all the Council's community engagement activities and support the Council's response to the new duty and the work the Council was progressing to empower local communities.  

The Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act, 2007 and the Action Plan for Community Empowerment, 2007 emphasised the central role which community engagement could play in effective local government.  Specifically the duty to involve citizens in the design and delivery of services, the expectation that significant powers, budgets and responsibilities could be devolved to neighbourhoods and a strengthened role for frontline Councillors with an enhanced role for Overview and Scrutiny.  A further White Paper on Community Empowerment had been published in the last week.  

Ms Curr reported that the draft Corporate Communications Policy detailed the City Council's commitment to communicate clearly, openly and regularly with residents and stakeholders.  She added that the policy was complemented by a Communications Toolkit, which would be used to implement the policy and a detailed action plan would also support the policy.

The Policy set out the Council's continuing commitment to high quality, consistent, low cost consultation with local people and other stakeholders and reflected the new duty to involve local people in decisions which affected them and outlined when and why the Council would consult.  The effectiveness of the policy would be reviewed annually to determine how and whether information was being captured that would increase understanding of the needs of the local community.

Ms Curr drew Members’ attention to the questions for scrutiny and welcomed their views on the matter.

The Executive had on 30 June 2008 (EX.149/08) considered the report and decided:

“That the Draft Communications and Consultation policies be endorsed and referred to Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.”

During their scrutiny of the matter, Members raised the following issues and observations:

Corporate Communications Policy:

(a) A Member referred to the aims set out at Section 3, commenting that he had anticipated the inclusion of detail on how those would be achieved.  That was not available nor was the Toolkit and Action Plan, which made effective scrutiny of the Policy difficult.

(b) Whilst the aims identified were commendable, consideration should be given to holding meetings outwith the Civic Centre (e.g. in local secondary schools) to encourage public participation.  That could link into the Community Development Review and encourage effective communication.

The Communications Manager (Ms Osborne) said that the matter could be explored in conjunction with Local Democracy Week.

Corporate Consultation Policy:

(c) The timing of consultation was critical.  Two detrimental issues were the undertaking of consultation when people felt that a decision had already been made; and to consult, obtain views, but fail to provide feedback on the end decision.

A recent example related to consultation upon the change to co‑location of a residential hostel after the Council had made a decision.  People had attended a public meeting and commented upon the fact that a decision had already been made which reflected very badly upon the Council.

Ms Curr had hoped to focus on the policy development rather than the detailed implementation.  However, the toolkit would be made available immediately and the action plan would be brought to Committee in due course so progress could be monitored.

(d) No mention was made of accountability or democratic process.

(e) In response to questions, Ms Curr advised that actions to ensure that the principles outlined in the Corporate Consultation Policy were maintained (Section 4) would be reviewed annually and brought back before the Committee.  The New Place Survey was referred to as a means of measuring and monitoring local residents’ perceptions.

(f) A Member commented that he would like to see the inclusion of benchmarking information with other local authorities.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that :

(1) The Committee wished to emphasise the importance of ensuring that consultation took place before related decisions were reached; and that feedback was provided to consultees.

(2) The Community Engagement Policy should be broadened to include accountability and democratic process.

(3) Consideration be given to holding meetings of the Committee out with the Civic Centre (e.g. in local secondary schools) to encourage public participation and effective communication, possibly as part of Local Democracy Week.

(4) The Committee looked forward to submission and monitoring of the Action Plan to support the Policies; and a report reviewing principles on an annual basis.







